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MINUTES OF PLANNING MEETING
 FEBRUARY 2ND AT 7PM





In the Jubilee Hall

Councillors:
Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman) , Matt Lunn (Vice Chairman), Robert C. Rous,  John Calver, Mary Mann, Doris Dearing, Rebecca Smith, Nick Watts, Katherine Whitbread
Present:
Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman), Robert C. Rous, John Calver, Rebecca Smith, Nick Watts, Katherine Whitbread
Members of the Public:  1




Clerk: Ruth Hart
1. APOLOGIES: Mary Mann, Doris Dearing, Matt Lunn
2. MINUTES OF THE PLANNING MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 29TH 2014: These were agreed and signed as a true record
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Nick Watts, (direct interest in Item No. 4, Rebecca Smith, (indirect interest in Itme No. 5)
4.
PLANNING APPLICATION: DC/14/4216/FUL: Land North East of Glebe Barn, Framlingham Rd, Dennington, Suffolk IP13 8AD: erection of new holiday unit. 


Mr N. Watts left the meeting at this point.


Clr Wardley outlined the application and councillors viewed and discussed the plans in detail. It was noted that the application was outside the physical limits of the village and very close to the Conservation Area. 
“Glebe Farm Cottage and adjacent land form the transition between the open, farmed landscape and the built up character of the village itself.  The buildings, although unlisted, are attractive and traditional in appearance and also contribute to the unique character of this part of Dennington”, and  “ Glebe Cottage is an important building that makes a positive contribution to the conservation area” as mentioned on page 14, 21 22,23 [13] from the SCDC Dennington Conservation Appraisal document 2012, which has been designed and approved to protect conservation areas".
It was agreed that granting approval to this application would set a dangerous precedent.

Councillors also expressed concern that the dwelling would not remain a holiday let, but would become a permanent dwelling.

Councillors heard representation from a member of the public who expressed concerns about sewerage, stating that the existing property was not on mains sewerage and there had been problems in the past with sewerage emptying into a nearby ditch.
After lengthy discussion, councillors voted against the application.  (There were two abstentions).

Mr N. Watts rejoined the meeting.
5.
PLANNING APPLICATION:DC/15/0182/FUL: Wynney’s Farm, Saxtead Rd, Dennington, Suffolk: demolition of cart lodge and erection of single storey side extension to accommodate indoor swimming pool.  Councillors viewed the plans and discussed the application.  Some concerns were raised regarding the impact on adjacent boundaries and the need for the extension to be built in a style sympathetic to the nearby listed building – Wynney’s Farmhouse.

Councillors voted in favour of supporting this application.

6.
ADDITIONAL COMMUNICATIONS: None
Meeting Closed:  7.45

Signed ……………………………………………   Date ………………………………..
Clerk: Mrs Ruth Hart, Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6LX    01728 685622   hart.ruth1@gmail.com

